

Dear Parents,

We have reached the end of the academic year!

Looking back over the year there are many things we have celebrated with many happy moments along the way - from fun workshops to a glorious May Day celebration and all the many happy days spending time together with our school family.

This week has been particularly busy for our Year 5&6 with lots of activities to mark the last week at Charlton-on-Otmoor Primary School. There has been a water fight, Forest School Breakfast, t-shirt signing and a rounders game (apologies to the parents to my two-handed batting) all this after the two performances of ABBA-laddin! What a fabulous week!

We end the term with our leavers' service in church at 1:30 and hope that many of you will be able to join us as we wish farewell to our Year 6 and a couple of other children too.

After the service, we will return to school where the children can be collected via the school office. We should be back for around 2:30.

Looking ahead to September, our first week back will start with a cooking theme across the school. Each class will be preparing a dish from a different part of the world, if they could bring a plastic tub so that they can bring some of their tasty food home! We will remind you again in September!

Wishing you all a lovely Summer break!

Nadia Gosling

### **Arbor Bookings**

Please be aware that lunches for next term are now live on

Arbor and can be booked in advance. Please go through the options with your child/

children before choosing their meal.

Clubs will be live for booking on Arbor from the 1st August.

School email: office@charltonono.co.uk

# **PTA**

Thank you everyone for supporting us this year. Everything we do is for the children and the school, and we really appreciate your support!

Thank you to Louise and Anne who have both been valued members of the PTA, and are leaving us this year. Wishing them all the best!

Have a lovely summer holiday and we'll see you in September.



# **Amazon Wishlist**

Please take a look at our Amazon Wishlist. We would be very grateful for any contributions:

https://amzn.eu/a13GnWU

Many Thanks to those who have already bought from the Wishlist!

# **Diary dates**

3rd September—
 School Starts



For future dates: https://charlton-on-

otmoor.sch.life/Page/Calendar

#### **Class Attendance Winner**

This week's best attended class is Year 5&6 with:

# 95% attendance Whole school attendance 92%

Also, Well done to everyone for getting into school at 08:45. It makes such a difference!

#### **Breakfast Club & CAST**

Drop & Play: Mon-Fri 8.15am-8.45am

8:30am-8:45am

Breakfast club: Mon-Fri 7.50am-7.45am

CAST times: Mon-Thurs 3.15pm-4.15pm or 3.15pm-5.30pm.

If you would like your child to attend Breakfast Club or CAST, please book a place using the Arbor app. You do not need to book for Drop & Play.

All clubs are open to Reception through to Year 6 children only. If you could please try to get your clubs booked by **Midday Friday** for the week ahead, so that snacks can be arranged. As our numbers are increasing, we may not be able to accept last minute bookings due to the adult ratio's required. Bookings made after 12pm on Friday will incur a £2 late booking fee per session booked. Please also be mindful of pick up times, if you are late picking up your child you will be charged for the later session.

#### **Buddy Bench**

Our Kindness ambassadors have completed their final project this year and painted our buddy bench to promote friendships, companionship and kindness.



#### **FSU**

FSU have had a super year—children aspiring and growing together. It's been lovely to see everyone flourish and progress.

We wish the Reception children as they move to Year one, and the Nursery children who are stepping up to be Reception, all the best. Mrs Wells and Mrs Clarke look forward to hearing how you are getting on.

Thank you to all the parents for the kind words and best wishes—we wish you all a happy Summer.

#### Year 1 & 2

What a brilliant year we have had in Year 1 and 2. I have absolutely loved coming in everyday and teaching them. We have shared lots of memories and I am very proud of all of them. We enjoyed our trip to the park on Thursday even when we got trapped in a downpour of rain.

Have a wonderful summer and I shall see you in September.



## Year 3 & 4

Year 3 and 4 have finished off the year with plenty of hard work and enthusiasm. We are very proud of how far they have come this year and we are looking forward to seeing them continue to thrive with their new teachers.

Have a wonderful holiday everyone!



#### Year 5 & 6

What an amazing final week of school we have had: the amazing production, a big breakfast, our rounders match and a water fight! As well as this, we enjoyed finishing our guided reading book Letters from the Lighthouse which has been very gripping. I want to wish all the children the best summer holidays after a very successful and fun year of school!





# Safeguarding

Please contact Mrs Gosling or Mrs Clarke should you have any safeguarding concerns.



# Abba-laddin































